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December has been a cruel month for the Club. 

It is with great sadness and sorrow that Betty Jo Byrd, wife of Ed Byrd for 47 years, passed away 

unexpectedly on December 6rd. Betty Jo, KB5CSQ, was a member of the Great Southern DX 

Association since the Clubs inception and had done a great deal of work on the Clubs behalf. Betty 

Jo was involved in many activities and the farewell service was attended by so many people whose 

lives she had touched. She will be greatly missed by the many friends who knew her.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rest in peace, Betty Jo, look down on us knowing that you are 

remembered by us all. 


